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11 September 2023 

Temporary Site Compound – 1 Park Road, Wallacia 

Dear Resident 

Sydney Water is building the Upper South Creek Advanced Water Recycling Centre (AWRC) in 
Kemps Creek and associated pipelines to support population and economic growth in Western 
Sydney. The associated pipelines extend east from Kemps Creek to Lansdowne and west from 
Kemps Creek to Wallacia. 

Our delivery partner, John Holland, will establish a temporary site compound on private land at 1 Park 
Road, Wallacia, to support construction of the pipeline infrastructure through Wallacia and 
Luddenham. We will begin work to establish this temporary site from Monday 18 September 2023. 
Construction of the pipeline is expected to start November 2023. 

Refer to the map overleaf for the location of the temporary compound. This compound location was 
assessed in the project’s Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). 

We expect to use this compound until October 2024.  

The work will involve:  

• investigations to identify any services in the area 

• installing construction fencing and a gate to secure the compound 

• vegetation trimming and removal, if required 

• building a temporary car park for light vehicles 

• installing site offices and worker amenities 

• installing erosion and sediment controls  

• light and heavy vehicles accessing the site 

• deliveries of materials and equipment 

• storage of equipment, materials and spoil stockpiles. 

Our standard work hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm Saturday. We 
stage our out of hours work to help minimise impacts for residents. We may need to access this 
compound outside of standard work hours and we will notify you before this occurs. 

We will notify you separately if activities to support pipeline installation will be taking place outside the 
compound. 

You may notice additional traffic in the area, including truck movements in and out of the compound. 
We expect that there will be a maximum of five truck movements an hour to access the compound 
and at times, traffic control measures may be implemented. We will minimise impacts as much as 
possible by: 

• entering and exiting the compound from Park Road by left turn only  

• scheduling deliveries during standard hours as much as possible, and notifying the 
community before deliveries occur outside standard hours that may generate noticeable 
noise 

• maintaining good housekeeping and using shade cloth to reduce visual impacts to nearby 
residents 
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• parking vehicles within the compound and not on surrounding streets 

• maintaining access to the Wallacia shops, Wallacia Country Club and Wallacia Hotel car 
parks 

• securing the site for the safety of the community and animals 

• using water to minimise dust and mud tracking. 

For further information, to provide feedback, or to make a complaint, please contact John Holland’s 
Community Team on 1800 064 127 or uppersouthcreek@sydneywater.com.au. For more information 
about the Upper South Creek Advanced Water Recycling Centre project, visit 
sydneywatertalk.com.au/uppersouthcreek. 

Thanks for your understanding during this essential work. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

Darren Wharton 
Delivery Manager - Upper South Creek AWRC and Pipelines 
 

Temporary compound location 
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